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2018 

KIUMC 

The Servant Leadership Team (SLT), which is our Churchõs Administrative 

Board, was blessed with the opportunity to consider where this yearõs 

Lenten Appeal donations would go. 

 

Historically, The Lenten Appeal has been divided between the KIUMC Love 

Fund, scholarships, and missions.  Last year, you will remember, along with 

the Love Fund and the scholarships, the third mission portion went towards 

purchasing a trailer for Celebrate Recovery to bring much needed drug 

awareness training into the community.  Godõs grace and this Churchõs 

generosity of heart was definitely with us last year as all 3 of these areas 

were fully funded. 

This year the Churchõs Love Fund and the scholarship portion will remain as always.  But, the mission portion will be 

divided between these three special missions: 

 

 1)  Samaritan Women of Baltimore 

 2)  Costa Rica Mission: Child Early Intervention Program 

 3)  KIUMC Missions 

 

There will be 5 weeks during Lent, so there will be 5 separate opportunities to share the specifics of each of the 5 

places the Lenten Appeal will go.  The SLTõs prayer is that one or more of these areas will speak to each of you. 

 

Godõs Grace and Peace, 

Bill Cranford, SLT  
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Meet our new  

Discipleship Coordinator!  

Ités almost Easter Egg Time!  KIUMC's Hannah Circle is once again selling those delicious chocolate covered 

Easter Eggs.  Three varieties are available:  Coconut covered in dark chocolate, peanut butter covered in milk 

chocolate, and butter cream covered in milk chocolate.  The eggs always go fast, so order yours now - price is 

the same as last year - $3 per 4 ounce egg.  PRE-ORDERING is necessary, as we ONLY make a FEW MORE than 

the list of pre -orders.  So in order to be sure you have the number and flavor you want, please fill out the 

Easter Egg Order Pew Card and place in the offering basket, or contact Shelia Cernak at scernak@hotmail.com 

or call the church office and leave a message for Shelia at 410-643-5361.  

The last day to order is March 4, 2018.  Payment and pickup in Fellowship Hall will be on March 11th and 18th  

between services.  

 

Hello Everyone! 

 

For those of you that do not know me, my name is Brenda 

Faulkner.  I will be serving as the new Discipleship 

Coordinator for KIUMC. 

 

We are so excited to launch our first 6-week small group 

study, "The Case for Christ". The study will begin the week of 

February 18th. We will be offering classes at the church on 

Sundays at 9:30am and 11am; Wednesdays at 7pm; and at 

various Home Groups throughout the week.  Books are on 

sale in the Fellowship Hall after services for $5. Study guides 

have been ordered and will be available for purchase soon 

(also for $5). Be sure to sign up today so we can get you 

plugged in to a group.  Please feel free to contact me 

at Discipleship@kiumc.org or 410-739-4547 if you have 

any questions. 

Home Made  

Chocolate Covered  

Easter Eggs For Sale! 

https://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=AwrB8prkUc1UAl4AfuaJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTIzM240bTBzBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZAMwYTkyNDZkYWMwNmQ4NDUxMzc2OTFhODliMWY3MzgxOARncG9zAzM4BGl0A2Jpbmc-?.origin=&back=https://images.search.yahoo.com/search/images?_adv_prop=image&va=chocolate+covered+eggs&fr=yfp-t-311&tab=organic&ri=38&w=736&h=552&imgurl=media-cache-ec0.pinimg.com/736x/4b/69/1a/4b691a2d3ca2b60d46e0594fb5ec1f82.jpg&rurl=http://pinterest.com/pin/389772542720119544/&size=90.3KB&name=<b>chocolate</b>+<b>covered</b>+Easter+<b>eggs</b>!+They&#39;re+<b>egg</b>-celent!&p=chocolate+covered+eggs&oid=0a9246dac06d845137691a89b1f73818&fr2=&fr=yfp-t-311&tt=<b>chocolate</b>+<b>covered</b>+Easter+<b>eggs</b>!+They%26#39;re+<b>egg</b>-celent!&b=0&ni=21&no=38&ts=&tab=organic&sigr=11cc2bonm&sigb=13m931hob&sigi=12d5qdbla&sigt=12i1kjm4l&sign=12i1kjm4l&.crumb=vCXPXV8H7Ho&fr=yfp-t-311
mailto:scernak@hotmail.com
mailto:Discipleship@kiumc.org
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When I think about Stewardship and tithing to the church, my thoughts go right 

to òitõs a heart thing.ó Darwin and I have always been strong believers in the  

importance of tithing and giving back to God what is Godõs.  Even though  

stewardship also includes giving of ourselves to serve God, the giving of a  

portion of our monies is crucial. It is biblical to begin with- but more importantly 

for me is- itõs a heart thing. Ask yourself the question: where is my heart on  

giving to the Lord? Our Lord God has given us everything and expects only that  

we love Him and accept Him as our Lord and Savior.   

 

I am sure you have heard before that God does not need our money.  But YES He does.  God needs our monies to 

further His kingdom here on earth.  Look at all the beautiful ministries we have going on at Kent Island.  It takes 

our dedicated and joyfully given offerings to make these ministries possible. If you made a list of all the ministries 

at Kent Island and then checked off the ministries that have touched you in some way, I think you would be 

surprised how many ministries are a part of your life.  Have you needed to contact the church office for some 

reasonê have you ever read a newsletter or bulletinê have you ever sat in the church on comfortable pews and 

the temperature was just rightê have you needed one of the pastors for prayer, guidance, comfort and spiritual 

teachingsê have you ever enjoyed the glorious musicê have you ever gone to Sunday School or Bible studies to 

learn more about our awesome Godê have you ever been comforted at a support groupê have you ever joined in 

a meal with others at church whether it be a covered dish dinner, sharing a meal with the Havenõs Shelter or 

enjoyed conversations at Connectionsê have you ever received a warm smile just when you needed itê have you 

EVER??????? The list goes on and on.  Thank you Jesus!   

 

This being the beginning of a new yearð what say you?  This may be a renewing of your dedication to tithe to the 

Lord that you have done each and every year or it may be the first time you have really thought about giving to 

the Lord.  Pray about this, and then with a joyful heart (and God knows your heart and your resources) give to 

God what is Godõs. It is truly a HEART THING. YAHOO JESUS! 

    

A Message From the  

Stewardship Committee  
by Bessie Decker 

 

At the time of publication, our Christmas Offering donations 

total $37,864.49, just shy of our $40,000 goal. There is still 

time to make donations to help us reach our goal! The last 

day to make a donation to the Christmas Offering will be 

February 17th, after which we will begin our Lenten appeal. 

As always, you can donate electronically via our website. If 

writing a check, please note òUMCORó in the memo line. 
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It is my sincere pleasure to introduce to you Nikol Flowers, our new Nursery 

Coordinator! Many of you already know Nikol, as she has been attending 

KIUMC for several years now, and has been a faithful volunteer in multiple 

ministries. She brings to the table a vibrant and positive attitude, impressive 

experience, and a passion for children of all ages. 

As I step down as Nursery Coordinator, there is no one whom I feel is more 

equipped to lead this ministry. I am so excited for Nikol, and Iõm confident 

that the transition is going to be a smooth one. Please be sure to stop by 

the Nursery and say helloê and if you donõt know much about it, now is a 

great time to learn more about this important part of our church. 

Do you have just one hour each month to give them? To read a picture book; to build 

a block castle; to sing a song; to color a picture? One hour per month to lose yourself 

in the simplicity and joy of spending time with a child. Itõs a tiny commitment. A 

mustard seed. And the blessing you bestow on these families by giving them your 

time will come back to you, a thousandfold. 

And so, as I pass the baton, it is my hope that you will pray about supporting Nikol 

and the Nursery Ministry. These beautiful children and their families are near and dear 

to my heart. I know that they will touch yours as well. 

Nursery News   
by Laura Bagley  

The Nursery Ministry is a huge blessing to our church, and not 

only to the parents of the small children who use it. Every 

person here is blessed by the life they bring to our church. At 

the risk of sounding cliché, these children are our future. They 

are our future leaders, teachers, pastors, and healers; they will 

be the hands and feet of Jesus, and their voices will be the 

ones proclaiming the Good News in a dark and uncertain 

world. And right now, they are soaking up every drop of love 

you give them. 
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This year as we approach the 2018 Youth Mission Trip, God is showing us that there 

is so much more to missions than just the work. It's about building relationships with 

the people who live in these impoverished villages. People who live in a world where 

water supply, electricity, beds, bathrooms, etc., are not even thought of because 

people are thinking about how they are going to make it to their next meal. They 

are families just like ours but they don't have the privilege of living in a country 

where we have access to what we call "essentials." I pray that as we begin this 

journey that you, KIUMC, would consider sponsoring and supporting our Youth as 

they embark on a journey like no other. They will encounter Christ in the faces of 

those less fortunate as well as in the team of people they will serve with.  

 

 

Man, if you missed out on Youth Sunday, I 

am sooo sorry because you missed a 

powerful time of Worship, all led by our 

young people!  

 

It has been such a privilege to work with 

them over this last year and half. I have seen 

the rough times and the on-fire-for-Jesus 

times; I have seen the tears shed for joys 

and concerns; I have listened to the belly 

laughs that just make your heart grow so 

bigêbut this was one for the books!  

 

 

 

As we begin raising money and preparing I ask that 

you would first, pray for students; second, support 

them in their fundraisers; and third, consider 

sponsoring them with what you are able to give.  

 

Roots Long Sleeve Shirts are on sale to raise money 

for Missions, at $25 per t-shirt ($2 more for XXL). Go 

to Rootskiumc.org to order yours before Feb. 18th! 

Roots Youth Ministry poured their hearts into leading all 3 worship services as they prepared months in advance for this 

very day! The ones who spoke were so brave to share what they had experienced on the weekend as well as in the last 

year since the last Youth Rally. Just like I said, "You couldn't have begged me to go up and do something like that when 

I was 16!"  

 

They let go and let God take the reins, and now it's our turn to build them up and encourage them in their walk with 

Jesus. If you have never been a part of Youth Ministries, right now is the time to do so! Our Youth are passionate about 

Jesus and their church, and they need leaders who want to see them succeed. 

  

Just like the song says, "God you don't need me, but somehow you want me/Oh, how you love me, somehow that frees 

me/To open my hands up and give You controlê I give you control." The Roots Youth have given their lives over to 

Jesus and have shared that with you, KIUMC. What are you going to do in return? 
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Choir Notes  
By Dennis Blair 

 

Home Visits 

It has been a while since I last contributed to the newsletter.  Our wonderful  

choir has kept me busy searching for challenging and inspirational music for us  

to share with you each Sunday.   I always kid them that I can òtelló when they  

like a particular anthem ð it is always sung with a special energy and deep-felt  

inspiration ð music which brings a tear to our eye or puts a smile on our faces. 

I continue to hope to move and inspire both the choir ð and you ð with all of our anthems, for that, I believe, was 

Godõs intent when He invented music ð that it should makes us happy and joyous in its performance and in its 

hearing. 

This year has already brought us some inspiring musical moments ð most notably the presentation of the Christmas 

cantata.   To see the smiles on the choirõs and congregationõs faces afterward was the choirõs reward for their hard 

work in bringing this music to you.  The Heaven Bound Quartet was such a kick. Once again, we had hoped to 

share the joy of making music an experience for everyone.  I think the guys succeeded in doing just that.  And what 

fun I had being part of that. 

Now for the future. On February 18th we will be welcoming back Gospel singer Charlita Thompson.  Many of you 

who remember her from two years ago know what a thrilling and electrifying voice she has.  It is no secret that I 

love Gospel music, and hearing her never fails to move and inspire all who hear her.  We will, once again, be 

joined by the rhythm section of our praise band, and we will be performing at all three services.  This should be a 

very special Sunday.  Donõt miss it! 

Finally, mark your calendars for Palm Sunday, as we will be 

presenting our Easter cantata The Praise and the Promise ð an 

inspirational and introspective beginning to holy week. 

 

Keep the Joy alive! 

-Dennis 

Would you like the opportunity to meet with Pastor Mark individually? He would love the opportunity to meet with 

you! As a continuation of the transition process, our Senior Pastor is offering to make home visits for prayer and 

conversation with the families of Kent Island United Methodist Church. He will spend time listening to your stories, 

sharing ideas, and discussing the potential for a bright and prosperous future! If you are interested in scheduling a 

home visit with Pastor Mark, please contact him via email at revmwf77@gmail.com, or call the church office at  

410-643-5361. 
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On Wednesday February 7th, we will begin to have weekly Connections meals in the Fellowship Hall.  The meal 

begins at 6pm, allowing people to be served their meal anytime up to 6:45, when people will then leave to attend 

the various classes or activities that are held on Wednesdays. 

 

Mia Cranford and Susan Phillips will be preparing the meal for that night, then each week thereafter another group 

will be cooking.  The cost of the meals has not changed over the years and remains $4.00 per person or $10.00 per 

family. The dinners include a balanced meal, drinks, and dessert.  Just think: One night a week you donõt have to 

plan a menu, cook a meal, or clean up! All that will be done for you.  When you pay for your meal, you will receive a 

ticket that is then placed in a basket for a drawing, with the prize being a free meal on the next time you come for a 

Connections dinner. What a great deal!  I am inviting everyone to come and see what so many people are talking 

about! Share a meal with your church friends and see how great the food is.   

As the snow begins to fall again, it is hard to believe that we are beginning to 

plan for our Annual Family Carnival again.  But, it takes a lot of time and people 

to offer this wonderful event.   Please save the dates!  The carnival is scheduled 

for Thursday, May 31 through Sunday June 3, 2018.   

 

When we Grow Out in service we are privileged to touch the lives of people in 

our community. Every year we hear from parents who bring their children to the 

carnival that they feel loved and safe. While this event is fun filled and an exciting 

time for the children, it may also be their first introduction to the love of Jesus.   

Would you like to be part of sharing His love to a child or a family?  If so, we 

need YOUR help. Over the next several months we will be asking for volunteers 

to assist. Please be generous with your time and love for our community.  Ron 

Weisman and Liz Schilling will co-chair the event.  Please see one of us for any 

questions and stay tuned for further announcements to sign up.   

Carnival Planning Already!  
By Liz Schilling 

Connections Dinner Update  
By Elaine Cira  
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Over the past 22 years, our mission work here has focused on many areas. We have helped build multiple church 

buildings and have even drilled to bring running water to a village. Now the village, Rio Cuarto, is meeting a need 

for a day care facility to care for the 280+ children in the area under the age of 12. The local team has built the 

facility, staffed the center with professionals, selected a Christian curriculum, and is ready to open the doors for 55 

children. All they need is the seed money to make this happen.  

 

This is where we come in! 

Å The projected need is $5500 for the first year, $100/child.  

We have established a program to sponsor a child for  

$100/year. This donation can come from individuals, 

 families, prayer groups, friends, and neighbors.  

For this annual sponsorship of $100, you will receive: 

 Å An introductory letter introducing your òadopted child;ó 

 Å Regular updates from the church, staff, and children; 

 Å An annual summary of the work and progress being made. 

  

We are not alone in this endeavor, as the two other churches who partner with us on the trips (Marinerõs Bethel in 

Ocean Pines, DE and Grace UMC in Indiana, PA) are also asking the same of their church communities. What a 

blessing it is to be a part of this outreach!  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper 
 

Hosted by Boy Scout Troop 495 

Tuesday February 13, 2018 from 5-7 pm 

KIUMC Fellowship Hall 

Tickets not needed, donations accepted 

Bring your appetite!  

Gil Hoffman, Liz Schilling, and Gary Ringgold will be joining a group of 16 on another 17-day mission to Costa 

Rica on February 13th. We would like to have your donations and contact information in prior to that date. 

Please make your checks out to KIUMC, and add òRIO QUARTO CHILDRENó in the memo line. Also list your 

name and email. When making a group donation, list the name and email of the person designated to receive 

mailings and updates. PRAISING OUR LORD FOR THIS OPPORTUNITY! 

Whatõs Happening Now In Costa Rica 
By Rick Cira  
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Have you signed up for D48? If not, what are you waiting for? 

Ités a fun, easy, and relaxed way to build new friendships, and 

reconnect with old ones! 

How do you know if D48 is right for you? Hereés the lowdown: 

Dinners for Eight is for EVERYONE! We are a big church and ités often difficult to meet new people. These dinners 

will provide singles and couples an opportunity to share a meal as a church family.  Groups plan their own meals 

and get together once a month for four consecutive mon ths. You can share meals at participantsé homes, local 

restaurants or wherever the group decides. The emphasis is on fun and fellowship, so you donét have to be a 

gourmet cook to participate.  

Hereés how it works: 

Fill out the sign -up form online or in the Fellowship 

Hall between Sunday services. Sign-ups are happening 

now, so donét delay! You can sign up as a single or a 

couple. Everyone is welcome! Once groups are 

formed, lead hosts will be selected for each group. 

They will contact the members to arrange the details 

of the first gathering  (around late February or March). 

If you are interested in being a lead host, please 

indicate on the sign-up form. 

This is how the groups are made: 

Groups may be comprised of all couples, two 

couples and four singles, one couple and six 

singles, etc. It all depends on who signs up, and 

there wonét be separate groups for singles and 

couples. The mystery is part of the excitement! 

And if you have children youéd like to include, or 

have a preference about being in a group with 

children, just indicate it on your sign -up form. 

Food allergies can also be noted on the sign-up 

form. And donét stress about the meal planningÞ 

You can do whatever you like! We think potluck dinners 

are the best way to go. Typically, the host provides the 

main dish, and the group members bring appetizers, 

salad and dessert to round out the meal. You can even 

pick a ætheme night,ç (i.e. Italian night, Mexican night, 

Soup night, etc), and everyone can bring a dish that 

goes with the theme. But donét forget, restaurants are 

an option, too!  

And when ités all overÞ 

You will have had a wonderful experience, and you 

and your new friends may decide to continue to 

meet as a group outside of D48. You can also sign 

up for another round with another group.  

Visit our website at http://www.kiumc.org/dinners -for-8-

d48.html. For more info about Dinners for Eight, email 

questions to D48@kiumc.org 

mailto:D48@kiumc.org

